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Liaison Statement 
 
From: TSG-SA3  
 
To: TSG-T2, TSG-SA1, TSG-SA2 
 
Cc: TSG-SA, TSG-T, TSG-T3, TSG-CN1 
 
Subject:  UE functionality split over physical devices  
 
References: S3-010031 LS from S1 (S1-010166) on UE functionality split over physical devices 
 
 S3-010016 LS from S2 (S2-010381) on UE functionality split over physical devices 
 
 T2-000793 Discussion document from T2 on UE functionality split over physical 

devices 
 
 
Contact: Hugh Shieh, AT&T Wireless (hugh.shieh@attws.com) 
 
 
SA3 has reviewed the discussion document from T2 on the UE functionality split over physical devices 
(T2-000793) and the associated response LS documents from S1 (S1-010166) and from S2 (S2-010381). 
 
Based upon the initial review by SA3, the example scenarios provided in the discussion document from T2 
do raise some serious security concerns.  New or existing security mechanisms might be able to address 
some of these security concerns.  However, the descriptions of these scenarios are too generic and at too 
high level for SA3 to conduct a proper security analysis. 
 
Consequently, SA3 concurs with the proposal from SA2 that SA1 should first define the set of 
requirements for the services and scenarios identified in the discussion paper from T2. 
 
SA3 looks forward to future co-operation with other WGs on this topic. 
 


